[bookmark: _GoBack]8/12/14  Chamber Board Meeting
Members present:  Ed Talucci, Pat Miller, Chris Welp, Sr. Jean Marie Ballard, Brian Dale, Chris James, James Mehling, Alan Hoffman, Brian Tretter, and Diane Hoppenjans   Meeting called to order at 7:03 a.m.
End of May $23796.06  June income $0  June expense $1017  July income  
Chris James motioned to approve the minutes..  Chris Welp seconded.  Motion carried.
Email polling and ballot to approve the purchase of the banners.  Banners should be ready next week.  Brackets have been ordered.  Chris James and Diane Hoppenjans will be deciding on which poles they are to be placed.  Banners should be up by early September.
North Side Sign:  Chris James is working with INDOT on the north side signs.  He will be working on the permitting process now which should move quickly as the design has been approved.  Brian Tretter asked if there is power where the sign is to be placed.  Brian would prefer not to be a secondary pole.  He suggested Henry Haake look at that time, as we will likely not wish to daisy chain it and would like to have the sign lit.  Chris James is working as a municipality with Bill Kirby making sure all the details are ironed out.  Jim suggested that Lindauer’s crop harvest and the coming winter months might help determine when groundwork should be done.
Pat Miller brought up the “Welcome to Ferdinand Best Home Furnishing” sign.  Comments were shared that it may need to be refreshed.  Brian Tretter stated there is a sign stating the town’s website that will be rewrapped soon.  We may need to start looking for another location to state our website address.  
Brian Dale talked to a young man in the LEAF organization about updating our web site.  Brian wants to talk with Chris James about updating, as Chris James had to leave the meeting to attend another. Brian Tretter said the new technology should be mobile friendly.  Jim questioned whether we, as a chamber, should fund a managerial position to update our chamber website.  
Ed suggested that we invite Ken Sicard in to discuss the Hometown Competitiveness initiative with us.  Ed will invite Ken to the next meeting.
New members include the Dubois County Bombers and the Comfort Inn who also joined the Merchants Association.  We are down by 6 or 7 from last year.  The membership needs to be updated on the website.
Friday Updates were sent in the past to four sub-lists.  Chris Welp stated that we need an “unsubscribe” option on our email blasts.  Jim Mehling stated that the Friday Updates delivered value to the businesses and wondered if Marc as the executive director might continue doing this.
Chris James has received the current membership list but has not cross referenced it with the list on the website.   Chris Welp suggested that we work with the E-gov people to set up an integration system with the chamber access database.
Sister Jean Marie reported two women joined the Sisters of St. Benedict community in June.  In the next couple months, two more are expected, one from Kokomo and one from Evansville.  Every July the complete membership has a 4-5 day conference.  Sr. Joella Kidwell was re-elected as Federation President over 12 communities.  She will serve another three years overseeing these communities and their growth.  Sr. Barbara Lynn and other prioresses have spent some time and energy to create a program for online education taking advantage of the expertise of community members across the nation.
The Sisters continue to look for good uses for some of their buildings.  
Jim Mehling will be asking the FPHS Student Council president to sit on the chamber board as the junior representative.
Ed reported the endowment will be awarding $4,250to the YMCA in support of their sidewalk renovation and $4000 to the Folk Fest for preliminary expenses.
The Folk Fest committee requested a $500 donation from the chamber for use with expenses. Pat Miller made the motion.  Brain Dale seconded.  Motion carried. $500 will be awarded to Folk Fest from the Ferdinand Chamber.
Chris Welp requested spending $675 for brochure distribution, sharing the bill of $1350 with Ferdinand Tourism.  Chris James made the motion to spend $675 for brochure distribution.  Pat Miller seconded.  Motion carried.  Chris presented Diane with a check made out to Tourist Information Services for $675.
Chris James will work with Brenda Barth, Beth McManaway,  and Kateri Buechler to set the Nov. 5th chamber dinner with a 5:30- 6:30 p.m. cash bar happy hour of beer and wine.  Last year the community center sent us a bill for the catering bill of one meat, two sides, salad, and cupcakes.  Consensus was reached as to this year’s menu.  It was decided to order a cake made by Ruth Vaughn.    The plan is to have the invitations sent out by October 5th.   A “Save the Date” will be sent soon.  Chris James and Diane will work together on getting that information out.
Alan Hoffman motioned to adjourn.  Brian Dale seconded.  Motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 8:15 a.m.
